



## Moving Forward in Guachochi!

How beautiful on the mountains are the feet of those who bring good news, who proclaim peace, who bring good tidings, who proclaim salvation, who say to Zion, "Your God reigns!" -Isaiah 52:7

Prayer Requests & Praises:

Please pray for continued favor with the local Guachochi government. Pray for God to rise up new staff for this Guachochi expansion.

Many of you heard, from our past newsletter, that we are reaching out to the Tarahumara indians in the Sierra Mountains. We have received a donation of property on which we plan to build a home. However, the need to shelter and show the love of Jesus to the indian children is so urgent that we decided to rent a home in order to receive the children as quickly as possible. Because the recent elections brought a new political party into power in Guachochi we faced many obstacles with the new government. But our God moved these mountains out of the way for us. How exciting to see how God answers prayers! "The king's heart is in the hand of the Lord; he directs it like a watercourse wherever he pleases." Proverbs 21:1. Through many prayers and fasting the Lord softened and moved the heart of the mayor so that he would meet with us. We are now able to begin forming relationships with him. The mayor and his wife, along with two other officials, spent one hour with us. We expressed the importance of starting a home in Guachochi and they responded with a cooperative attitude.

We just signed a rental contract on a home in Guachochi, which will be our Lily of the Valley extension (until we are able to build on our own). We are very excited that we will not have to wait until the authorities bring the children to us here in Chihuahua, but we ourselves can travel up into the high mountains from our new base of operations and rescue the children.

We are looking forward to more of God's miracles with the new Tarahumara children that we will be welcoming into our family. We are praying for miracles with our new children similar to the ones God has already performed with Fabiola, Julieta and Elvira, our three Tarahumara girls who are studying on scholarship in China. Please join us in prayer! We look forward to updating you soon!

## How can you support us?

If you feel lead by the Lord to support this ministry, donations can be made to our San Dlego office, marked Lirio Chihuahua. Thank you!

Lily of the Valley Orphanages P.O. Box: 1108 National City, California 91951 USA Our Mission: Showing God's love as a Father to the fatherless, seeing children's lives changed by this love and then sending these children out to serve the rest of the world.

Because of God's love and the generosity of people like you, we have been able to reach out to hundreds of children, changing their lives, encouraging dreams and creating men and women of the Lord, with a future where they always strive for excellence.

Find us on Facebook: Lirio de los Valles